10 September 1954

Professor Marshall Hell Jr. Department of Mathematics The Ohio State University Columbus 10, Ohio

Dear Marshall:

Thank you for your letter of 4 September 1954, which was awaiting me on my return from a few days' leave.

I mm glad to see that you are prepared to continue to be a member of our Mathematics Panel, even though on an inactive basis for a while. This will certainly enable us to keep up your clearance—especially if you could spare a few days now and then just to come for a visit as a consultant.

If you will let me know a week or two in advance of such a proposed visit, I shall see to getting you travel orders, etc.

Please overlook leibler's failure to answer your letter. I guess you know of his very recent marriage but don't attribute his failure to answer to that factor.

Moping to hear from you now and then, I am,

Sincerely,

WILLIAM F. WRIEDMAN Executive Secretary MEA Scientific Advisory Board